

Water Resources Department

942 SW 6th Street Suite E Grants Pass, OR 97526 (541) 471-2886 FAX (541) 471-2876

aug 25, 2003

Mr. Brad Mitchell P.O. Box 323 Eagle Point, OR 97524

Dear Mr. Mitchell and any other interested

RECEIVED

SEP 0 8 2003

WATER RESOURCES DEPT SALEM, OREGON

Based on an earlier examination of your pond/reservoir and our conversation on August 25, 2003, repair of the dam is allowed.

~~ 2.8 The dam repair can not change the configuration dimension of the pond nor enlarged it beyond the 6-7 acre foot size granted under House Pare 12153 and recorded under File Number P-79080. During our conversation on Monday, we taked with Anita Huffman, Water Rights Division, Oregon Water Resources Department. At that time she agreed that the stock water use allowed under P-79080 may be piped to stock tanks as long as the pipe does not allow sub-irrigation of the lands through which it passes.

If you have any additional concerns relative to his pond/reservoir, please give me a call.

Sincerely,

Larry Menteer

Watermaster, District 13

Attachment

8-26-03 9:30 am. Menten spoke w/ Mitchelle asking him to disregard this memo. There is confusion about the measurements of the ford and its capacity. Sigh 2,2003 menter and Chapman will visit the property and take measurements of the pond. Mutchell agreed.

9-2-03 pm - menten spoke with mitchell about restration letter dated Aug 28,03 - metchell Attest that he had received that letter and would ignore earlier correspondence, in fact had thrown the lealin letter away.